OFFICIAL
NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

[image: image1.wmf] 


Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 7th June 2022
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· On Friday 6th May, police were informed of a possible male driving whilst under the influence of drugs in the North Berwick area.  Police attended and traced the vehicle where the male was checked out.  No crimes detected.
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· In the evening of Friday 6th May, police were informed of a large group of youths in the Lodge Grounds, smoking drugs and drinking.  Police attended where most of the youths dispersed.  The few that remained were spoken to and advise given re congregating and noise levels.
3. Housebreaking

· Sometime between the evening of Monday 23rd May and the following morning, a garden shed in Craigleith Avenue has been broken in to, nothing stolen.  Officers attended and enquiries ongoing.
4. Parking

· 120 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of April.
CAPP

CAPP MEETINGS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· In the early hours of Sunday 15th May, a male was charged after failing a breath test whilst driving near Tantallon Road, North Berwick. 

· On Friday 27th May, a male used fake notes at Tesco in North Berwick to pay for goods.  Male caught on CCTV and enquiries to identify male ongoing.

· On Wednesday 1st June, it was reported a vehicle which has been parked in Bank Street for over a month was reported to have no MOT or tax.  Police checks completed and East Lothian Council and DVLA informed to progress further. 

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
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